Lamb Chiropractic Clinic Ltd

Howard Lamb D.C.



The Surgery, 48 Marsh Road, Pinner, Middlesex, HA5 5NQ 020-8866-3230/020-8866-8018

29th May, 2024

10 Downing Street London SW1A 2AA

Dear Head of Communications,

Thank you for your letter of 22nd May. My letters to the Prime Minister go back to Mrs May, not just to April this year. I am sure they will all be on record but if they have gone missing, I will happily send copies.

My concerns are that the decisions taken at Cabinet level have adversely affected children on the spectrum to save money. My letter of 21st May explains this much. By not diagnosing these children and forcing them to normalise their behaviour degenerates; they are labelled as naughty and are excluded through no fault of their own. Some get sectioned and spend years in secure facilities or prison, and many commit suicide. Others are mentally and physically traumatised to improve their behaviour by restraint and brain washing.

I have asked for an independent investigation to find out who is responsible for traumatising generations of children with special needs. A referral to the Department of Health & Social Care's Ministerial Correspondence and Public Enquiries was not what I was expecting. I have pointed out potential breaches of the Minister's Code and have been ignored. I have also pointed out breaches of law, codes of practice and protocols/procedures by the government, again ignored, as seen by your communication. This by itself could be seen as aiding and abetting the abuse of these children.

Please could I have some form of serious communication rather than being deflected and deferred to other departments at a level where they are unable to get to the truth.

Yours faithfully,

Howard Lamb

DC